
It is very good to hear from you.   

 

I think you know more about Sabin's Pasture than I do. Montpelier, like many 

American cities, has a very serious shortage of affordable housing. There are many 

"homeless" families in Montpelier. There seems to be no solution. It is apparently 

too expensive to build homes that low-income people can afford. 

 

My "elderly female friend" (Barbara) and I get together once a week for a walk. Her 

husband, who had been one of my closest friends for 40 years, passed away a 

couple of years ago. She is part of my "social circle." so I often see her.   

 

I have been having some medical problems, but I am still able to get around.   

 

I am planning to move to a new apartment here at Westview Meadows. This 

apartment has two bedrooms (so I can use one as a "study") and faces west, which 

provides a very nice view of the Green Mountains. Currently, my apartment faces 

east, with a view of the parking lot! 

 

I have a commitment next Saturday, but if you could get together on Zoom on the 

morning (in Japan) of October 6th, that would be fun. Let me know if that is 

convenient for you. 

 

And...autumn has come to Vermont. The trees are beginning to turn their colors, 

and the tour buses are arriving in Montpelier, which is very good for the local 

businesses.  

 


